


4. Increase production in the National Petroleum Reserve-Alaska.  Although President 
Obama has called for annual lease sales in the NPR-A, this will have little impact if 
bureaucratic delays continue to block the construction of necessary infrastructure  needed 
to transport the energy out of the Reserve.  H.R. 2150 would create new jobs by ensuring 
our NPR-A resources are developed and transported in a timely manner. 

5. Allow production in a small portion of ANWR.  As I stated yesterday, responsibly 
developing ANWR’s resources should be considered by the Joint Committee as a way to 
generate billions in new revenue and create tens of thousands of jobs.   
 

6. Provide certainty to U.S. businesses looking to develop our U.S. oil shale resources.  
The U.S. has tremendous oil shale resources – possibly more than 1.5 trillion barrels of 
oil – but the Obama Administration has repeatedly delayed and hindered oil shale 
development.  This is preventing the creation of thousands of American jobs.  
 

7. Eliminate bureaucratic roadblocks to renewable energy production on federal 
lands. Renewable energy sources are an integral part of an all-of-the-above energy 
approach.  Unfortunately, bureaucratic delays, lawsuits and burdensome regulations 
frequently impede our ability to harness these resources. H.R. 2170, approved by this 
Committee with bipartisan support, would promote the timely and efficient production of 
renewable energy. 
 

8. Streamline the process for approving offshore and onshore wind projects.  Wind 
projects are frequently delayed for years and are required to jump through hurdles to set 
up temporary towers to simply test wind levels.  Legislation introduced by Reps. 
Wittman and Noem would help speed job creation and the production of clean, renewable 
wind energy.  
 

9. Reduce redundant steps that impede geothermal production.  Current law requires 
each geothermal exploration hole to go through an individual environmental review and 
approval process, which can take 10 months to two years to complete. H.R. 2171 by Rep. 
Labrador would establish a common sense, streamlined policy for the development of 
geothermal energy that will create jobs.  

 
10. Do not ban the use of horizontal drilling and hydraulic fracturing on federal lands.  

Thousands of American jobs could be created by developing our natural gas resources on 
federal lands.  But these jobs may never be realized if the Obama Administration bans or 
imposes burdensome regulations on the use of this technology.  

 
House Republicans have introduced numerous job-creating energy bills and we’re ready to work 
with President Obama on advancing commonsense proposals to harness our energy resources.  
We cannot forfeit this incredible opportunity that American energy presents to create jobs, 
strengthen our economy, generate new revenue and protect our national security. 
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